September 14, 1940 Mr. John H. Glenn 710 E. 4th Street Beardstown, Illinois Dear Johnny: I do not know whether Mrs. Allen has written the courtesy letter to the Glenns, but if she has or has not I do know it does not alter the fact that the Allens consider their visit to the Glenns one of the most pleasurable activities of their summer sojourn. John, I want you to know how very much I appreciated your hospitality, and to think that you would top it off with a tank of gasoline and a case of Veedol. Your hospitality just cannot be matched. Give our love to Mrs. Glenn and tell her that if Mrs. Allen has not written her I know she will write very shortly. Gee, we had a swell time. I am enclosing a carbon copy of a letter that I have written to Harry E. Blyth, Art Dufelmeier, and also copy of a letter I have written to John Buescher. I am mailing you a departmental copy of Better Basketball, and I am asking you to call Art over and tell him that I mailed it to you but I want him to have it to read. I thought it wise on second thought to have you present it rather than to send it directly to him. After a month or so I figured you could get hold of it and mail it back to me at your convenience. I trust this is not burdening you with an unnecessary detail, but I am very anxious that Art attend the University next year and I believe he will not be sorry. Of course, I recognize the fact that we would not have a chance with him for I know that it will be upon your recommendation that he will choose his school. With all good wishes and trusting that you and Mrs. Glenn will decide on either Webraska for the 19th of October or Oklahoma for the 9th of November, I am awaiting your reply. Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach FCAslg Encs.